FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

1. In each of the last two financial years (i) 2018/19 and (ii) 2019/20 could you please state how many complaints about noise issues were recorded by your department?
Please note: the statistics given are for initial noise complaints only.
Total initial noise complaints received in 2018/19 = 2796

Total initial noise complaints received in 2019/20 = 2592

2. In relation to the complaints in 2019/20 how many of these related to complaints about:

(i) Barking dogs,



247
(ii) Chickens and cockerels,

18
(iii) Sexual noise,



we do not separate sexual noise complaints from loud voices and other types of people noise.  
(iv) Loud music or television

1098
3. In relation to any complaints about television noise in 2019/20 please could you look at the first ten complaints received where the name of TV show is specified and provide me with the names of those ten shows.

In response to question 2.(iii) and 3. This information is not recorded in a reportable format.  We do not record ‘sexual noises’ under a separate category nor do we separate noise complaints for TV only, these are recorded as ‘people noise’ and, ‘domestic music noise complaints’. In order to answer your request we would need to trawl through all complaints in these categories to establish if the nature of the noise is recorded and to ascertain if TV programmes were actually named. 

Therefore, the following exemptions are applicable:

Section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council and;

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
